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Ms. Englert advised that the 

parent/teacher relationships are 
great.

Mr. Siler advised that 
although every student has 
access to technology, some 
students just have less 
motivation.  Meals are currently 
being delivered instead of  
picked up (one week of  
breakfast/lunch at a time) to 
these families who have 
contacted the school.  The meals 
are being reimbursed by the 
Texas Department of  
Agriculture.  The delivery of  
meals is safer for the cafeteria 
ladies and the students due to 
social distancing measures.  
BISD is settling into a new 
normal.  No decision has been 
made on graduation and will not 
be finalized until social 
gathering restrictions are lifted.  
Mr. Siler has heard Governor 
Abbott will be making an 
announcement regarding 
schools tomorrow.  There is a 
mandatory cyber security class 
for the board members to take 
and a link was sent through an 
email.

Discussion was held regarding 
possible adoption of  a board 
resolution for modifying certain 
policies and procedures on 
grading, promotion, class rank, 
and related instructional issues 
and delegating authority to the 
superintendent regarding the 

same due to Covid-19.  Jodie 
Arrott made a motion to 
approve the resolution as 
presented and was seconded by 
Josh Schoenfield.  The motion 
passed.  Ayes - 7, Nayes - 0.

The board entered in to 
executive session at 7:55 pm and 
returned at 8:22 pm.

Jodie Arrott made a motion to 
approve the Auxiliary Personnel 
list as presented and was 
seconded by Ashley Braswell.  
The motion passed.  Ayes - 5, 
Nayes - 0.  David McWright and 
Terry Queen abstained.

No action was taken on 
probationary contracts, as there 
are none.

David McWright made a 
motion to approve Term 
Contracts and Dual Assignment 
Contracts as presented.  He was 
seconded by Terry Queen and 
the motion passed.  Ayes - 7, 
Nayes - 0.

Ashley Braswell made a 
motion to approve Term 
Contract for Certified 
Counselors as presented.  She 
was seconded by Jodie Arrott 
and the motion passed.  Ayes - 7, 
Nayes - 0.

No amendments were made 
to the 2019/2020 budget.

The regular May meeting will 
be held on May 14 at 7 pm.

Terry Queen made a motion 
to adjourn the meeting and he 
was seconded by John Seales.  
The motion passed.  Ayes - 7, 
Nayes - 0.  The meeting 
adjourned at 8:28 pm.

Deadline to submit 
information to

The Observer/Enterprise is 
Monday at 5 pm.


